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Worship   
 
 

June 3 
2nd Sunday after Pentecost 

Worship with Holy Communion 
at 9:30 a.m. 

 

June 10 
3rd Sunday after Pentecost  
Worship - Chapel at 9:30 a.m. 

Outdoor Worship at 10:45 a.m.  
Followed by picnic at Caledonia 

 

June 17 
4th Sunday after Pentecost 

Worship with Holy Communion  

at 9:30 a.m. 
 

June 24 
5th Sunday after Pentecost 

Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
 

July 1 
Remembrance of our  
Nationõs Freedom  

 

July 8 
Worship at 9:30 a.m. 

 

July 15 
Worship with Holy Communion  

at 9:30 a.m. 
 

 

July 22 
Orchestra Sunday at 9:30 a.m. 

 

July 29 
Youth Led  Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
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Whoõs going? 
Maura and Blaine Wilson, Ben 

Yaukey, and Laura Burkholder 

are the intrepid young sojourners 

you might know. Also along for the 

ride: Freda Dorand and Kathleen 

Getaz, as well as an incredible 

young person by the name of 

Jotham, who Freda knows from 

her sabbatical in Tanzania last 

summer! Heõll be around for  

several weeks this summer, so 

keep your eye out and welcome 

him warmly.  

So you keep hearing mention of the National Youth Gathering, 

maybe you even gave to the Wall of Envelopes campaigné 

but youõre still wondering what all the fuss is about?  

Check out these FAQ! 

 

What is it, anyway?  
The ELCA National Youth Gathering, 

which happens every 3 years, is 5 -ish 

days full of worship, discipleship,  

service, learning, community living, 

adventuring, and joyous Jesus  

shenanigans with over 30,000 ELCA 

youth from all over the country and 

their adult leaders. Itõs one of those 

crazy unforgettable events that has 

the potential to shift our focus and 

rock our world as we explore what it 

means to be part of this counter -

cultural Jesus movement. This year, 

itõs happening in Houston, TX from 

June 27 to July 1.  

 

How can I be involved?  
Thatõs the best question yet! EVERYONE is invited to be a part of this  

journey with us. The two absolute most important things you can do are:  

1. Pray  for God to show up, surprise us, convict us, and guide us the whole way.  

2. Ask the youth  what theyõre looking forward to most, where theyõre seeing  

God in their lives, and how theyõre hoping to grow from the experience (and  

then afterward, ask again!). You can also follow @felccyouth on instagram 

for photo evidence from our travels, check out the church facebook page for 

updates during and after the event, and come experience the youth in action : 

after worship on July 15, for a brunch to thank the congregation for all the  

incredible support and to tell some stories from the Gathering, and during  

worship on July 29, for a service planned and led by the youth themselves!  
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SUMMER WORSHIP  

May 27  9:30 a.m. Holy Trinity Sunday with Holy Communion  

Summer worship schedule begins with worship at 9:30 a.m.  
 

June 3  9:30 a.m. Worship with Holy Communion  

Laundry Love after worship  
 

June 10  9:30 a.m. 
 

10:45 a.m. 

Worship in the Chapel  
 

Outdoor worship at Caledonia State Park at Oak Pavilion  

with catered picnic to follow. Bring a lawn chair.  
 

June 17  9:30 a.m. Holy Communion and VBS highlights with Land and Seasons 

Liturgy  

June 24  9:30 a.m.  Orchestra Sunday  

July 1   9:30 a.m. Holy Communion & remembrance of our nationõs freedoms 

July 8  9:30 a.m.  Worship  

July 15  9:30 a.m.  Holy Communion (following worship highlights of the ELCA 

Youth Gathering and brunch)  

July 22  9:30 a.m.  Orchestra Sunday  

July 29  9:30 a.m.  Youth - led worship ð come support our young  

worship leaders  

Our Summer Worship schedule begins on May 27 (Memorial Day Weekend) and continues 

through September 2 (Labor Day Weekend).  Worship will be on Sundays at 9:30 am.  Sunday 

School will resume once again after Labor Day.  If you are planning to be away over the  

weekend, Trinity Lutheran Church will be having worship on Thursday evenings in their chapel 

from May 24 through August 30 at 7:00pm.  They have invited us to join them for this service.  
 

Many people travel during the summer, but the church remains very active, as you can see in 

this newsletter.  Your financial gifts are always appreciated during this time.  Electronic giving 

is available at FELCC.org or you may mail to or drop off your check in the church office.  

Thanks for the continued support.   
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FROM THE PASTOR  

After a long hard winter we look forward to a vacation, spending time on the beach, boating, 

fishing, a time to relax and "to get away from it all." But there is more! Summertime offers a 

great opportunity to meditate.  
 

We live in complicated times and the practice of meditation is not easy. Life in the Western 

world is superficial, filled with tension, with little time left for the deep questions of life. We 

talk about an information overload. There is so much to know that we can't seem to keep up.  

Modern civilization is so complex that devotional practices are difficult.  
 

Exploring the wonders of nature can be one of the greatest pleasures of summer. In the  

complexity of nature we receive hints of the beauty, glory and majesty of God. Throughout the 

world, there are more than 700,000 species of insects and 250,000 varieties of plants. As Calvin 

put it, "wherever you cast your eyes, there is no spot in the universe wherein you cannot  

discern at least some sparks of God's glory."  
 

In creation we see the handiwork of the Designer. God made the sky blue, the grass green, and 

flowers of various color and shapes. We look at beautiful and intricate flowers.  God made birds 

to sing and trees to bear fruit. By immersion in the realm of the mundane in nature we discover 

untold marvels.  
 

We believe that spiritual meditation is not separated from the Bible, but rather, it is led by it. 

The Bible will test our life, our experiences. It reveals that nature's God is the God of Abraham, 

Isaac and Jacob, the God of Moses and the apostles.  
 

Our God, unveiled in Jesus Christ, is the active, speaking God, the Eternal One who lives and 

loves, condemns and rescues, who works out his purposes even in fallen history.  
 

One of the Bible's powerful words is "meditate." Meditation is listening to Scripture. There is no 

other way to gain a deeper knowledge of God and understanding of his greatness and presence 

in this world. We must let God speak.  
 

Each day this summer read a short passage from the Bible, and dwell on especially chosen and 

significant phrases. Look at yourself in the mirror of God's Word. Through meditation we  

appropriate the thoughts of Scripture, to think about our life in its light, to discover where we 

have gone astray, and to concentrate on Christ; Who is he for us and what are we for him?  
 

May our Lord grant that we be led into the blessedness of a richer and fuller Christian life this 

summer through setting time aside for meditation on the wonders in nature and upon the Word 

of God and its rich Gospel message.  

 

Pastor Jane Nicholson  
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NOTES FROM THE DIRECTOR OF MUSIC  

 

FOLK INSTRUMENTS  

NEEDED  
òOf The Land and Seasonsó, a 

rural life liturgy, written by 

Rev. Dr. Stephen Folkemer will 

be celebrated on June 17. We 

are looking for some folk  

instruments to accompany our 

liturgy on this Sunday. See 

Freda if you are interested.  

 

SUMMER MUSIC  

Special Music will be 

scheduled for August.   

If you would like to share 

your musical talent,  

see Freda. 

 

Synod Assembly ð Please pray for those attending the Synod Assembly that the Holy 

Spirit may enrich their learning, strengthen their hearts in caring for the hungry, and 

grant them wisdom in their decision making for the welfare of the church of Jesus 

Christ.  Synod Assembly is May 31 to June 2.  The assembly is open to 2 lay voting 

members (Kathleen Getaz and Gertrude Kampmeyer) from each congregation and all 

rostered persons of our congregation (Pastor Nicholson, Pastor Kampmeyer, Pastor 

Heintzelman, Pastor DeHass, and Deacon Dorand.)  

 

Our youth and adults attending the ELCA Youth Gathering in Houston (Laura 

Burkholder, Blaine Wilson, Maura Wilson, Ben Yaukey, Kathleen Getaz, Freda Dorand, 

and special guest, Jotham Michael from Tanzania).  Pray for spiritual growth and faith 

formation.  Pray that relationships with God, one another, and new friends may be 

strengthened.  Pray for safety and good judgement.  We look forward to their return to 

enrich our lives.  This trip will be June 27 -July 1.  

 

Vacation Bible School ð Pray for our volunteers, staff, and students that God will touch 

their lives during the week of June 11 -14 and that the Holy Spirit will stir their  

     creativity to help the Holy Word of God come alive and move within them.  

PRAYER REQUESTS  

 

SUMMER  

ORCHESTRA  
Instrumentalists  

are needed to play for our 

worship services on: June 

24, July 22, and August 

26. See Tim Gotwald for 

the music if you can bless 

us with your musical  

talent on these days.  
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COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS  

 

Congregation Council Meeting Highlights  

April 9, 2018  
 

1. Neighborhood Task Team presented information on our joining the United Churches of 

Chambersburg.  
 

2. Property Committee is speaking with Meals on Wheels about potential Kitchen renovation.  
 

3. A shortage of appropriate housing for low income and homeless people exists in our area. It      

was determined that this would best be addressed through the United Churches of  

    Chambersburg  
 

4. Bob Hammer, Pastor Nicholson and Tedd Sloan will review the constitution and present to 

the council recommendations for revision.  If council approves, it will then need to go to the 

congregation twice for vote.  
 

5. Bishop James Dunlop is serving as temporary acting President at United Lutheran  

    Seminary.  The Rev. Thomas McKee (assistant to the bishop) is serving as Acting Bishop  

    until United Lutheran Seminary appoints an interim President.  
 

8. Gertrude Kampmeyer and Kathleen Getaz were elected to be voting lay members from our 

congregation for the Synod Assembly on May 31 and June 1, 2018.  It was approved to give 

$500 from the Social Mission budget line to help with the Synod Assembly cause of òFeeding 

the Hungry.ó 
 

7. Network Ministries will be using the Fellowship Hall for an event on April 28.   
 

8. Discussion was held on the possibility of purchasing a carillon, using memorial funds or other 

funding.  The Council must set priorities for future large capital expenditures, including the 

roof and kitchen as well as other ministry needs.      
 

9. Operating expenses were up due to the purchase of new computers for the Treasurer and  

Financial Secretary.   
 

10. Pastor Nicholson thanked all who assisted  in any way during Lent and Holy Week.   
 

11. Congregational Records - Deaths   Ruby Dietrich, April 4, 2018  
 

Next Meeting ð Monday, May 14, 2018 at 7:00 p.m.  
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STEWARDSHIP  

EVANGELISM  
 

 ARE YOU AN òEVANGELICALó? 
 

òEvangelicaló comes from the Greek word evangelion, meaning simply ògood 

newsó or ògospeló.  Lutherõs key insightñthat the ògood newsó of  

Jesus is that we are loved by God and saved by Godõs grace through faith, 

not by the good things we do ñchallenged centuries of teaching that people 

had to earn their salvation by being good enough in Godõs eyes. òEvangelicaló 

was the settled name for the Lutheran churches as the movement spread, especially in  

northern Europe.  Today we are members of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 

(ELCA). What does it mean to be òevangelicaló in todayõs world?  Pr. Dave Daubert says òWeõve 

sort of lost the sense that the in -breaking of the kingdom of God that Jesus announces is  

happening around us all the time.   What we need to be is more excited about our faith; help 

people to love Jesus more; be more active in the community; share our faith with others; love 

God; love people; and make sure people know why youõre doing the whole thing.  In other 

words, live the gospel.ó 

Blezard, Robert C.  òThe ôEõ wordó,  Living Lutheran , April 2018.  Pp.14 -18. 

 

SPECIAL OFFERING FOR JULY  
 

In the July packet of envelopes, the special offering is designated for World Hunger.  Your offering 
in this envelope goes a long way, beyond feeding those in need. 
 

Ŀ         India ï Nearly 70% of rural families in India depend on agriculture for their livelihoods.  
Funds sent to India  provide food and income for agriculture, and programs toward womenôs rights. 
 

Ŀ         Malawi ï Feeding centers in 60 Lutheran churches in Malawi work to combat malnutrition in 
3,750 orphans a year. Funds sent to Malawi are used toward education and income; as well as  
programs for health and wellness. 
 

Ŀ         United States ï Over 350 languages ae spoken in the United States.  Funds in the U.S. are 
used toward immigration and refugee resettlement. 
 
Thank you for your on-going contributions toward fighting World Hunger! 

 

SPECIAL OFFERING FOR JUNE  
 

The special offering envelope in your monthly packet is designated for Lutheran Disaster  

Relief.  One does not have to look far for examples of disasters and situations that need help.  

Please keep LDR in your hearts and minds as you make contributions during the month of 

June.  Thank you!  
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STEWARDSHIP  
 

Stewardship of our physical health  
 

The Apostle Paul writes, òDo you not know that your body is a temple of the Holy Spirit within 

you, which you have from God, and that you are not your own?ó 2 Corinthians 6:19   
 

To be a steward/disciple is to be aware of all the gifts God has entrusted to you, and then to 

care for them and use them wisely for Godõs purposes. This month we focus on our bodies. God 

has given each of us a physical body that, like an automobile, is a complex vehicle which  

carries us along our road of life. To live the fullest life possible, like our cars, we need to take 

good care of our bodies.  
 

Evidence suggests that we in the United States have significant room for improvement. The 

World Health Organization ranks the United States 31 st for life expectancy on a ranking of 

188 nations. And we are higher in our rates of cancer, obesity, diabetes, heart disease and  

other chronic medical conditions than many other developed nations.  
 

Of course, everybody gets sick sometimes, and many of us suffer from health problems that 

have nothing to do with how well we are taking care of ourselves. Genetics play an important 

role in our health, as do environment and other factors.  
 

With so many variables over which we have no control, itõs important that we do our best with 

the variables we can control.  
 

For June, dedicate yourselves to being a better steward of your body. Even if you are in  

generally good health now, you can always improve. Here are some ideas:  

¶ Get a physical.  Once your doctor has checked your cholesterol, blood sugar, blood  

      pressure, body-mass index and other important markers of health, she can help set  

      priorities and make a plan.  

¶ Move it!  Studies show that even small amounts of exercise improve health and wellbeing. 

Ask your doctor how much exercise is safe for you to start ð or how fast you can ramp up.   

¶ Go on a diet.  The dreaded òDó word. Fact is, our eating habits comprise our diet; the only 

question is whether itõs leading us to better or worse health. Learn about the nutritional 

value of the foods you now eat, and explore choices that are more healthful. Ask your  

     doctor for recommendations.  

¶ Stop smoking.  Itõs the number one preventable health risk. Smoking is linked to cancers, 

high blood pressure, heart disease and other problems.  

¶ Sleep.  Doctors say getting eight hours of shuteye does wonders for body and mind.  

¶ Pray and meditate.  Spiritual disciplines lower your stress, which improves physical 

health, too.  

God gave us wonderful bodies to carry us through our lifeõs journey of discipleship. The better 

we care for it, the more fruitful our journey will be.  

 
--Rob Blezard 

Copyright © 2018, Rev. Robert Blezard. Reprinted by permission. Pastor Blezard serves as an assistant to the bishop 

of the Lower Susquehanna Synod and also works as content editor for www.stewardshipoflife.org . 

http://www.stewardshipoflife.org
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STEWARDSHIP  

 

FAMILY MONEY MATTERS  
 

As parents, you teach your children, by example and through conversations, such traits as 

kindness, fairness, generosity and sharing.  However, do you teach the concept of  

stewardship?  This could include being conscious of caring for the environment, volunteering 

at community programs, and spending and saving money.  Here are some points that you 

might want to consider in this topic:  
 

¶ If you give an allowance to your children, do you talk about saving part and giving part of 

it away?  

¶ Do you talk about what you give to the church, and how you arrive at this amount?  

¶ Do you show by example how to share with those less fortunate, such as at Christmas time 

or programs like Meals on Wheels or the food pantry?  

¶ Do you help your children to work out a budget of their allowance and money gifts?  

¶ Do you explain that as confirmed members of the church, they are considered adult  

     members as far as their obligations and participation goes, such as voting during  

     congregational meetings and contributing to the on -going ministry of the church?  

¶ Do you talk about the needs and projects of the church, and how they can be met by you 

and your family?  
 

Include Christian values and the concept of growing in faith in your conversations with your 

children.  All will be richer for the benefits.  

 

STEWARDSHIP THOUGHT  
òWe make a living by what we get.  We make a life by what we give.ó   Winston Churchill 

 

ORGAN RONOVATION GIVING    
We are enjoying the magnificent sound and 

gorgeous appearance of the organ each week  

as we come to worship our Lord. The total  

cost for the organ refurbishment was 

$187,800. As of April 30, 2018 we have  

received from estate gifts and offering gifts 

$113,200. We have paid the remainder from 

our legacy fund.  All gifts that are currently  

being received are used to reimburse the  

legacy fund.  Thank you for your faithful giving.  

GENERAL RENOVATION  

GIVING    
We are excited to have our restroom  

renovations completed.  The total cost  

for this project was $41,450.  

Last year we spent $12,500 of the  

renovation fund to purchase and install 

our new video system.  The estate gifts 

and offering gifts received for general  

renovations total $65,900 as of April 30, 

2018. Thank you for your generous giving 

toward our property needs.  
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NEIGHBORHOOD TASK TEAM  

Shˉˠ˔nʐ GoʋÙʟ  l˛ʁʍ ˔ʘ ˛ˤʞ c˛m˙ˤ˚iˢʦ 

 

 

 

The bright red box out front is a 

distribution for personal care 

items for our neighbors. When 

you are shopping please  

remember to purchase a few  

items to share with our neighbors.  

Helpful items include shampoo, 

deodorant, toothpaste and  

brushes, toilet paper, tissues, 

soap, dish detergent, laundry  

detergent, Band -Aids, etc. Our 

supplies for the box are running 

low. If you are able, please  

remember this ministry. As soon 

as the box is filled, it is soon  

emptied. It seems that our  

neighbors depend on this  

assistance from us. Thank you for 

being a part of sharing with our 

neighbors.  

The Give and Take Box  
An ongoing program  

 

  

Thank you so much for your support of this ministry.  

Our neighbors anticipate the day.  

The team ran out of quarters at the last laundry event.  

Our goal is to have 60 envelopes filled with $5 worth of 

quarters to give out to help our neighbors with their  

laundry costs. In addition to the quarters everyone is  

offered detergent pods and dryer sheets at the laundry 

and snacks, drinks, devotional materials and  

conversation at the church. If you have used  

devotional materials that you would like to share, 

please drop them off at the church office labeled for 

NTT. Some of our neighbors have been interested in 

the devotional materials that we have offered.  

LAUNDRY DAY #5  

Is Coming!!  
June 3, 2018  

11:30 a.m. -2:00 p.m.  

 

COMBINATION EVENT  

November 10, 2018  
 

Laundry Day #6,  

Hats, Scarves and Mittens Distribution  

& Shoe and sock distribution  
 

While the quarters, laundry detergent and dryer sheets 

are being distributed at the laundry shoes, socks, hats, 

scarves and mittens will be distributed at the church. 

Please place your donations of shoes and slippers in 

good condition and hats, scarves and mittens in  

Memorial Hall.  

 

IDEAS WELCOME  
The Neighborhood Task 

Team would welcome 

any ideas that you may 

have of ways that we 

can connect with and serve our  

neighbors. Please join us for any of 

our events. You do not have to be a 

member of the Task Team to  

volunteer at an event. Come and 

get to know our neighbors. Contact 

Mary Gotwald or Nancy Fricke.  
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UNDERWEAR AND SOCKS FOR ELEMENTARY SCHOOL CHILDREN  
 

The NTT team is planning  our second underwear and socks ògive-awayó for families in need in 

our neighborhood on Saturday, August 25 . We have learned from the nurses in neighborhood 

schools that many children come to school wearing the same pair of underwear all week. Shoes 

are often worn without socks, even in cold weather. We can help!  
 

In July we will have an òunderwear treeó in Memorial Hall with tags indicating sizes and 

styles needed and a basket to receive the items. You are invited to take a tag or two and  

purchase the items listed.   
 

Some folks are already finding childrenõs underwear and socks on sale. Items needed are girls 

briefs or ôboyõ shorts sizes 6 ð 14, and camis in small, medium and large. NO low rise, bikinis, 

or hipsters, please. Also boys briefs and boxer briefs in small, medium and large sizes, and low 

socks for boys and girls up to age 12.  These items may be new or used.  
 

Other items we will be collecting include school and art supplies and childrenõs books.  

These were very popular at last yearõs event! Thanks for your help! 

 

NEIGHBORHOOD TASK TEAM  

Shˉˠ˔nʐ GoʋÙʟ  l˛ʁʍ ˔ʘ ˛ˤʞ c˛m˙ˤ˚iˢʦ 

 

CARING FOR OUR  

     NEIGHBORS  
Join the Social Missions 

Committee on Tuesday 

June 19 at 4:30 p.m. to  

address the need for low 

income housing in  

Chambersburg.  
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The Wellness Talk for June is 

scheduled for Tuesday, June 

19th  at 1pm.  Dr. Michael  

DeCriscio from Summit Health Center for 

Dizziness & Balance Disorders will present 

and informative session on balance disorders 

and fall prevention.  Free balance screenings 

will be provided after the presentation.  The 

talk will take place at the Fleck Center at 

SpiriTrust Lutheran, The Village at Luther 

Ridge, 2998 Luther Drive, Chambersburg.  

Please R.S.V.P. to 267-1665 if you plan to  

attend this informative session.  

WELLNESS TALK  

 

MUSIC AT  THE RIDGE  
This summer everyone is invited to an evening of food, fellowship, and  

music on the lawn of the Fleck Center at The Village at Luther Ridge. On 

June 27 th , Cormorants Fancy will be on hand to perform Dearest Home  

Appalachian, American Folk, Patriotic & Favorites from the Carter  

Family.  On July 18 th , The Evans Sisters will be presenting One Heart One 

Voice Gospel Music.   A food stand with grilled hot dogs, hamburgers, chips, 

soda, and water will be available beginning at 5:00p.m.  Music will begin at 

6:00p.m.  A free will offering will be taken to support the SpiriTrust Lutheran 

Chambersburg Auxiliary.  In the case of bad weather, the event will move  

 inside the Fleck Center.  

 

 

 

 

 

Dinner at the Ridge will be held at 

12:00pm at the Fleck Center at 

SpiriTrust Lutheran, The Village at 

Luther Ridge, on Wednesday, June 

13, 2018 . The cost is $7.50. June is 

Tossed Salad, Spaghetti with Turkey 

Meatballs, Italian Bread, Vegetable 

Medley, Assorted Desserts and  

Beverages.   Please call Shirley Leister 

at 717-263-6957 to make your   

reservation. Deadline for reservations 

is noon on Friday, June 8 th . 

DINNER AT 

THE RIDGE  

SpiriTrust Lutheran  
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Women of the ELCA is our congregationõs womenõs organization.  

All women of First Lutheran are welcome to attend any Women of the 

ELCA event or participate in any of our projects.   

WELCA  

 

The Womenõs Fellowship 

Breakfast will be on June 

20th  and on July 18 th  at  

30 West at 8:30 a.m.   

All ladies  of the church  

are invited for food and  

fellowship.  

CIRCLE GATHERINGS  
 

Bad Girls of the Bible and  

What we Can Learn from them.  
 

Chapter 10:  

The Sinful Woman  

SISTER MARGARET CIRCLE  

Tuesday, June 6 at 7:00 p.m.  

Bible Study:  Julie Paul  

Hostess:  Nancy Hamilton  

AFTERNOON CIRCLE  

Monday, June 11, 2018 at 1:30 p.m.  

Bible Study:  Karin Woods  

Meeting Room #1 at First Lutheran  

 

SYNODICAL CONVENTION  
This yearõs annual convention  

is a one-day event,  

which will be held on Saturday, August 18, 

at St. Paul Lutheran Church in Carlisle.   

See Gertrude Kampmeyer  

or Joyce Ray for registration information.   

This will be Joyceõs last convention  

during her term as president,  

so letõs give her support and  

thanks for all her efforts.  


